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2016-2017 Board of Directors 
Sally Treanor, President 
Cathy Skerker, Vice President 
Sue Dewey, Treasurer 
Sherryl Perez, Secretary 

Roberta Bolt 
Carol Koziol Clark 
Todd Chalk (on leave) 
Marilyn Drnevich 
Sandy Ludwig 
Pam Pollock 
Anne Sessions 
Carol Siracuse 
 
 
Committees for 2016-2017 
Sunshine Committee .................Cathy Skerker Program ......................  Mike Killelea, Becky Leahey 
Membership ................................. Marty Kutas Waterbucket …….. Sally Treanor, Mary Jo Ketchum 
Video Library Marilynn Drnevich, Becky Leahey Exhibits .................... Carol Siracuse, Sandy Ludwig 
Meeting Setup Mary Hardegen, Mike Hannah, .. Sherryl Perez, Mary Hardegen, Ann Sessions, 
.........................Dawn Northwood, Ann Sessions ....................Roberta Bolt, Aline Herion, Todd Chalk 
Projection Setup.... Pete Snyder, Mike Hannah Hospitality ..............................................Sue Walker 
...................................................... Fred Cooley  Workshops ..................  Marty Kutas, Becky Leahey, 
Historian .........................................Susan Vasi  ........Carol Molnar, Elizabeth Stanton, Louise Vacco 
Communications....................... Carol Siracuse  
Web site: www.nfws.org 
CALENDAR 
Painting Drop-off, Watermedia Exhibition, Monday/Tuesday (AM only), October 2/3   9:00 AM-4:00 PM 
NFWS Watermedia Exhibition, Kenan Center, October 8-November 12   Museum hours 
Fall Workshop, Kenan Center (Linda Kemp) Tuesday-Friday, October 17-20   9:00 AM-4:00 PM 
October Members Meeting, BPAC (Linda Kemp) Thursday, October 19   7:00 PM 
Fall Exhibition Reception and Awards Ceremony, Sunday, October 22   2:00 PM-5:00 PM 
Artist Talks, Kenan Center Saturday, October 28  ………………………………………………………2:00 -3:30 PM 
Painting Pick-up, Watermedia Exhibition, Monday/Tuesday (AM only) November 13/14  9:00 AM-4:00 PM 
November Members Meeting (Paul Allen Taylor), November 16   7:00 PM 

May and October Members’ meetings are held at the Burchfield Penney Art Center (BPAC),  
on the campus of Buffalo State College, Elmwood Ave., Buffalo. All others are at Amherst Community 

Church (ACC), 77 Washington Highway, Snyder, NY  

Submit newsletter items by October 23 via e-mail: waterbucketeditor@juno.com or US mail to  

NFWS Waterbucket Editor, 756 Richmond Avenue, Buffalo, NY 14222.  
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LINDA FRAYNE KEMP 
A full time artist, Linda Frayne Kemp frequently instructs and 
lectures at national symposiums and watercolour workshops 
throughout Canada, The United States and The United Kingdom. 
She was the recipient of the 2005 Woman of Distinction Award for 
Arts and Culture and in 2008 received the AJ Casson Medal for 
Outstanding Achievement in Watercolour, the top award for the 
Canadian Society of Painters in Watercolour National Juried 
Exhibition. 
Linda is internationally recognized for her unique contemporary 
watercolours and innovative use of negative painting. She is the 
author of two books: Watercolor Painting Outside the Lines - A 
Positive Approach to Negative Painting and Simplifying Design 
and Color For Artists - Positive Results Using Negative Painting 
Techniques (North Light pub.) and four instructional DVDs. Kemp is 
an elected member of the Canadian Society of Painters in 
Watercolour, The Ontario Society of Artists and The Society of 
Canadian Artists and was given honorary membership in the Society 
for all Artists (UK). This artist is profiled in Canadian Who’s Who, 
Who’s Who of Canadian Women, The Dictionary of International 
Biography, The 20th Anniversary Edition of Trivial Pursuit and 2000 
Outstanding Intellectuals of the 21st Century. (Con’t) 



FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Dear NFWS friends: 
Well, I promised you that the September meeting 
would give you all incentive to get back to work. 
Indeed, if you came to the meeting (just short of 
100 painters in attendance), you left filled with 
great enthusiasm to charge into working on that 
tricky, elusive Yupo. Dynamo Eileen Sudzina 
demystified Yupo with an amazing demonstration 
that was generously informative and exciting. She 
included many hints and clues to success on this 
different surface and then went on to 
demonstrate how to pull them off. Among my 
biggest take-aways was her liberal use of 
masking fluid to define important areas of her 
drawing. And it wasn’t until the end of the 
painting, when she removed the masking fluid, 
that I understood how important it was in the final 
pulling together of what seemed to be disparate 
elements while she was applying paint. You had 
to be there.  
Ontario artist Linda Frayne Kemp 
(www.lindakemp.com), our fall workshop artist, 
will demonstrate for our October members 
meeting. Linda has an international reputation as 
an expert in negative painting, an approach that I 
find very exciting for its unique design 
opportunities. I also find it exciting to reverse my 
thought processes to pull it off. I’m told that 
artists, as a group, are among the most long-lived 
people worldwide because their brains are so 
much engaged across so many disciplines. 
Negative painting is my key to longevity. See you 
in 2030. In the meanwhile, make plans to come 
see Linda Kemp’s demo at Burchfield Penney 
Art Center, October 19 on the Buffalo State 
Campus, Elmwood Avenue.  
A few reminders: 
-  Check the Calendar on the first page of the 
Waterbucket for important dates. 
-  Check your e-mail for Mail Chimp delivery of 
messages from NFWS 
-  The October meeting will not be at Amherst 
Community Church (AMC) but at BPAC. 
Sally Treanor, President, NFWS 
716 912-1451, treanorsally@gmail.com 

CLASSES 
Ona Kingdon offers on-line individual tutoring. 
http://emotiveexpressions.com/html/tutoring.html 
Julie McIndoo teaches Tuesdays at Artist Group 
Gallery, One Linwood Ave., Buffalo, 9:30 am - 
12:30 pm, on-going. E-mail j.mcindoo@att.net for 
details.  
Sheila Reigh teaches at the Tonawanda Senior 
Center, 291 Ensminger Road, Tonawanda. 
14150. Must register with Sr. Ctr. (716) 874-3266 
and be 60+ years of age. Contact Sheila at (716) 
692-6966 or sreigh@verizon.net. 
Sally Treanor teaches Mondays 9:30-12:30, all 
levels, at Lafayette and Grant St, Buffalo. For 
more info, reach her at treanorsally@gmail.com.   
 Jody Ziehm teaches at Partners in Art and at 
the Buffalo Niagara Heritage Village Museum. 
Check with her for details at 716-940-3442 or 
jodyziehm@yahoo.com 

BURCHFIELD-PENNEY (BPAC) 
www.BurchfieldPenney.org/Watercolor 

Part of the International Center for Watercolor at 
the Burchfield Penney Art Center. To register for 
courses listed here, email Kathy Gaye Shiroki at 
shirokkg@buffalostate.edu 716-878-3549 or 
download registration form from the BPAC 
website.  

Four Seasons-Four Paintings: Watercolor. 
Plein Air at Forest Lawn. Artist/Instructor: 
Jennifer Koury. Saturday, October 14. 10:00 
AM-2:00 PM. $48 member/$58 not-yet member 
Paint Your Pet. Artist/Instructor: Eileen Dacey. 
Thursday, October 26, 2017, 6:00-9:00 PM. 
Deadline to register is October 16, 2017. $36 
members/$46 not-yet members.  
Paint Your Pet. Artist/Instructor: Eileen Dacey. 
Sunday, October 29, 2017, 1:30 - 4:30 PM. 
Pre-registration only. Deadline to register is 
October 16, 2017. $36 members/$46 not-yet 
members 
Take a Part of Burchfield: Color Inspiration. 
Artist/Instructor:  Rita Argen Auerbach. 
Saturday, October 28. 10:30 AM–1:00 PM. $30 
members/$40 not-yet members 

NOTEWORTHY 
Works by Rita Argen Auerbach, NFWS 
Signature and Charter Member, will be on 

display Sept. 16 - Oct. 15, 2017 at the Tony Sisti 
Gallery North, 6535 Campbell Blvd, Pendleton, 
14094. Artist Talk/Demo: Sunday, Oct 1, 2017 
2:00-5:00 PM. She posts: "Percentage of sale of 
my paintings will be donated to Burchfield 
Penney Art Center for the advancement of 
Watercolor."  
Kathleen Giles’ painting Lily in the Lavender 
was a finalist in the Art of Watercolour 
magazine's reader competition and was 
included in the magazine! That's two issues in a 
row! The previous issue featured Mallory's 
Hands. 
Linda McGuinness joined an Art Club in 
Arizona, her winter retreat, where she won 2nd 
Place in Gilbert Visual Art League's 14th Annual 
Art show in Watercolors for Prickly Pear Buds 
and was named Artist of the Month for Bianca. 
Annie Strack was awarded Signature 
Membership in the International Plein Air Painters 
(IPAP). Her painting “Destiny Awaits” was juried 
into the North Star Watercolor Society’s 
3rd Annual National Juried Show. 

OPPORTUNITIES 
Helper still needed for the NFWS Watermedia 
Exhibition. Painting Pick-up, Monday, November 
13, 12-4 and Tuesday, November 14, 9-12. (one 
person each needed). Thank you to everyone 
who volunteered thus far. Contact Carol 
Siracuse, 716-867-9044, csir@me.com. 
The Buffalo Society of Artists is holding their 
annual jurying for Exhibiting Membership October 
14, 2017.  Application deadline is October 7.  
 Jurying will take place at Our Lady of Hope 
Parish, 246 Lafayette Avenue, Buffalo. 
Membership Application and Prospectus is 
available on the BSA website 
www.buffalosocietyofartists.com under the 
‘Membership’ section. Applications can also be 
obtained by contacting Marie Hassett at 
mariehass@comcast.net. 

NFWS NEWS 
Hostesses are needed to assist Sue Walker for 
November, March, and April. Contact Sue at 716-
691-9449. Thanks to Cathy Skerker and Mary Jo 
Ketchum for the September goodies. 

Congratulations to Fred Cooley, Linda 
McGuinness, Sallye Keith, Janis Stanek, and 
Kay Woike who have achieved NFWS Signature 
Membership, having been accepted into 2 or 
more juried NFWS shows. (Members should 
check the Fall Membership Directory to make 
sure your membership status has been properly 
credited. Contact Membership Chair Marty Kutas 
martysart@verizon.net if your status is changing 
because of a recent acceptance. A new 
certificate has been created and will be sent to all 
current and future Signature Members.) 
Volunteers are needed to take over 
responsibility for the DVD Library. Richard 
Chamberlain, former chairman, has reorganized 
the library into a very easy-to-administer format. 
Please let Sally Treanor (716-912-1451) know if 
you are interested in sharing this important 
responsibility. Also please return any DVDs that 
you might still have checked out. 

This year at the November meeting, we will be 
gathering materials to donate to the Eden 
Alzheimer Respite Group who use art therapy 
with their clients. Their current needs:  
• Watercolor paper in any form (sheets, pads, 

tablets etc.). They are teaching their students 
how to tear watercolor paper, which facilitates 
sensory perception. 

• Watercolor pencils, a different option for those 
people who prefer to draw.  

• Pans/pods of watercolor. Participants are 
usually presented with three colors to use. This 
enables sharing of colors without overwhelming 
the participants.  

• Magazines they can use to stimulate ideas and 
as examples for projects. 

Kemp Cont’d 
Her award winning paintings are in private, 
public, and corporate collections around the 
world, including The Royal Collection, Windsor 
Castle, and the private collection of HRH, The 
Prince of Wales. 
Her paintings and articles have been featured in 
publications such as Artist’s Magazine, American 
Artist, Watercolor Magic, International Artist, 
Watermedia Focus, Palette Magazine and The 
Watercolour Gazette. Castle, U.K. 


